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January 29, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached to this transmittal is a report, submitted in response to a 2010 Budget Proviso for the Internal Service Fund of the Facilities Management Division (FMD), Department of Executive Services.  The proviso, P1 of Ordinance 16717, Section 112, calls for a report on potential electronic multilingual signage options in the King County Courthouse (KCCH).
The proviso reads as follows:

“Of this appropriation, $200,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the council approves by motion a report on the feasibility, cost and effectiveness of installing an electronic reader-board and signage in multiple languages to assist citizens in accessing services and court facilities in the King County Courthouse.  The report shall be submitted no later than January 31, 2010.”

The report examines the feasibility, cost, and effectiveness of potential electronic signage options in the KCCH.  Multilingual possibilities in electronic signage are also evaluated.
Most KCCH visitors, whether attorneys, jurors, parties in court cases, or citizens utilizing the range of services in the building, are unfamiliar with the building layout and design.  They depend upon easily finding help in determining where they need to go and how to get there.  The 1st floor Information Desk, building signage, and courthouse staff provide this assistance.  During the 2010 Budget process, funding for Information Desk staff was cut to three months.  Without action, KCCH visitor assistance options will be limited after April 1, 2010.
Comprehensive building signage assists most visitors in reaching their destinations without additional help.  Other Washington county courthouses display court case information on large “airport”-style monitors.  The report’s review of signage options includes three alternatives:
1. Discontinue staffing the Information Desk on April 1, 2010.  Discontinue staffing of the 1st floor Information Desk consistent with the 2010 Budget, relying on existing KCCH signage and printed calendars.  No implementation action by Council is required.

2. Staff the Information Desk through 2010 with transitional duty staff.  Start discussions with the affected labor bargaining unit with the intent to come to agreement on providing “transitional duty” staff (short-term work assignments for employees with temporary medical restrictions precluding performance of essential job functions), possibly from other bargaining units, on an interim basis.  No implementation action by Council is required.  Implementation could take up to two months.
3. Installation of flat screen monitors at the KCCH 3rd Avenue entrance.  Install up to 8 flat screen monitors in the 1st floor lobby.  Costs are estimated at up to $56,000, with operating costs absorbed by the Courts, Council, and FMD.  Council action is required to implement this alternative, identifying a funding source and approving appropriation.  Implementation could be implemented in conjunction with either alternative 1 or 2 above, and could take up to six months.
Given these tough budget times, we must consider options that allow the county to do more with less.  We must also maintain our customer service commitment.  Implementing alternatives 2 and 3 together balances these needs.  Information Desk staffing should continue only if transitional duty assignments are feasible, along with installation of an electronic reader board array.  Together these steps will enhance the experience of KCCH visitors, while also increasing our flexibility in meeting future customer service needs resourcefully.
If you have any questions regarding the report information, please call Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at (206) 296-0631.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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